Yosemite Alpine Community Services District
POB 31, Fish Camp, CA 93623

January 2024 Communication

WINTER TIME PARKING. As per county ordinance, no on-street parking is allowed on certain roads
within Fish Camp from November 1 to May 1. Lower Silvertip Lane, Black Pine Way, and Forest
Drive are part of this ordinance. This was done to let the snow plow workers get thru and clear
the roads. It was also done to deter the snow play folks who descend on Fish Camp from parking
along various roads in Fish Camp.

WINTERIZING YOUR HOME. Fish Camp has recently been experiencing warmer weather with a
cold period ahead of us. Now is when the water pipes that have been left filled will develop leaks
and possibly burst. Please remember to turn off the water to your home when you leave the area.
Three YACSD property owners have already had leaking pipes this winter.

BOARD MEETING OF JANUARY 20, 2024. The meeting was available live at the Tenaya Lodge and
also via ZOOM. It was decided to continue with the same slate of board officers into next year.
Tim McGinty will continue as our chair. Barry Green will serve as our treasurer. Karen Glendenning
will remain as the secretary. John Hastrup is our 4" board member. The fiscal budgets for 2024-25
and 2025-26 are being developed. It is hoped to keep the rates the same and rework the line
items to reflect the current charges to the district. The state oversight fee is now over $1100 per
year, up from $800 just a few years ago. PG&E rates keep progressing ever upward. Snow removal
is $200 per hour for blading and $250 per hour for snow blowing. Water Master McGlnty reported
that repairs and upgrades on the wells were completed and they are back online.

METER READING. Please mark your calendars to clear access to your water meters and inside your
water meter boxes prior to June 20. YACSD meters are read the last 2 weeks of June and having
access to your water meters will prevent an $85.00 charge added to your annual bill.

YACSD BOARD OF DIRECTORS VACANCY. Currently your YACSD has a vacancy for another stalwart
volunteer to come forward to serve on the board of directors. You need to be a registered voter
within the boundaries of YACSD and be willing to learn how to make things happen within the
district. Please contact Tim McGinty if you are interested in joining us.

NEXT BOARD MEETING. Saturday, April 27, 2024 at 1:00 pm will be the next board meeting at the
Tenaya Lodge. Access via ZOOM will also be available.

YOUR YACSD BOARD MEMBERS.
Chair Tim McGinty (web master & water master) mcginty7691@gmail.com

Treasurer Barry Green barry.green@comcast.net
Secretary Karen Glendenning yacsd@hotmail.com
Member John Hastrup john.hastrup@gmail.com

Vacancy



